Alamo Area Crime Prevention Association Meeting Minutes

16 December 2003

1. The meeting was convened at 1145 hours, 16 December 2003 at Ryan’s Steakhouse in New Braunfels, Texas.

2. The following members were in attendance:

Don Carr

Charlie Barbera
Richard Greene
Barbara Bird

Tim Kolbe

Anna Cleve

Linda Diaz

T.D. Thomas

Joe Resto

Jerry Cowan

Harold Lovejoy
Mel Kemp

Linda Furlow
Bob Sills

J. Sean Habina

Barbara Lowe

3. Introductions were made of those present.  Welcome to new member T.D. Thomas and his wife.  The pledge of allegiance was recited.

4. Minutes from the last meeting are posted on the web site and published in the newsletter.  A motion was made by Tim Kolbe to accept the minutes.  It was seconded by Joe Resto.

5. Election of board members and by-law changes will not be held today because there are not enough members present, as required by AACPA By-laws.  The election and by-law changes will be voted on at the February meeting.  It was brought up that we have early or write-in voting due to lack of quorum at monthly meetings.  It was also brought up that elections be changed to September-October time frame.  

6. There was a discussion about the number of crime prevention practioners and inspectors at SAPD.

7. No official meeting will be held in January due to the mid-winter conference at Round Rock.

8. Board member reports:

1st VP:  No Report

2nd VP:  No Report

Secretary:  No Report.  A thank you to Linda Furlow for taking notes at this meeting.

Treasurer:  As of 16 December 2003, the balance in the treasury is $6392.93.

Military Representative:  No Report.

Civilian Representative:  Anna Cleve and volunteers from the Citizen’s Police Academy alumni and KONO radio station raised over $30,000 for the KONO Cares for Kids event December 11-12, 2003.

Law Enforcement Representative:  No Report.

9. Old Business:  Don Carr made the motion to table the election until the February meeting.  The motion was seconded by Sean Habina.

10. New Business:  Officer Harold Lovejoy from Trinity University PD talked about the campus crime prevention course from the American Crime Prevention Institute in Louisville, KY and brought information for the group.  He also said that Trinity is experiencing burglaries where the subjects are taking data projectors.  If you are experiencing similar thefts, please contact him to share information.  There has also been a case of possible manufacturing of GHB by a university student.

11. Members talked briefing about what is happening in their areas/departments.

12. Presents were exchanged and a good time was had by all.

13. Anna Cleve made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Joe Resto.  The meeting was adjourned at 1320 hours.

